
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On August 21, 2024, the 
Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) proposed to issue an air 
quality permit to operate for 
PotlatchDeltic Land and Lumber, 
LLC – St. Maries Complex on the 
Coeur d’Alene Reservation. The 
EPA has received requests for 
additional time to review the 
administrative record and 
comment on the proposed 
permit. Pursuant to 40 CFR 
71.11(g), the EPA is extending 
the comment period on the 
proposed permit that was 
scheduled to close on September 
20, 2024, by an additional 31 
days, until October 21, 2024. 

You can continue to access, 
download and view an electronic 
copy of the draft Operating 
Permit, the Statement of Basis, 
the application and other 
supporting materials, including 
all data submitted by the 
applicant from the EPA’s web 
site at 
https://www.epa.gov/publicnotic
es/notices-
search?f%5B0%5D=location%3
AIdaho through October 21, 
2024. Click on the link 
associated with the 
PotlatchDeltic draft permit. 

When are written comments 
due? 

The comment period closes on 
October 21, 2024. 

How can I make comments? 

The EPA will accept written 
comments by e-mail to 
r10_air_permits@epa.gov 
(include “Draft PotlatchDeltic 
Title V Permit” in the subject 

line). For other submission 
methods, please contact the 
contact for this action listed 
below. 

How do I get additional 
information? 

Geoffrey Glass 
Air Permits, Toxics, 
 Transportation & Communities 
 Branch 
U.S. EPA Region 10  
Mailstop: 15-H13  
1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 155  
Seattle, Washington 98101  
Phone: 206.553.1847 
Email: glass.geoffrey@epa.gov 

Dan Meyer 
Air Permits, Toxics, 
 Transportation & Communities 
 Branch  
U.S. EPA Region 10  
Mailstop: 15-H13  
1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 155  
Seattle, Washington 98101  
Phone: 206.553.4150 
Email: meyer.dan@epa.gov 

Will there be a public 
hearing? 

No public hearing has been 
scheduled; however, you may 
request a public hearing. A 
request for a hearing must be 
submitted by September 20, 
2024 (unchanged from deadline 
in August 21 notice), and must 
include the nature of the issues 
to be raised at the hearing. EPA 
will base its decision on whether 
a hearing will be held upon the 
showing of a significant degree 
of public interest. 

What happens next?  

The EPA will review and consider 
all comments received during 
the comment period. Following 
this review, the EPA may issue 
the permit, issue the permit with 
revisions or deny the permit.
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